

Lydgate Junior School

Headteacher: Mrs R Hurding Acting Deputy Head: Mrs B Noble Manchester Road, Crosspool, Sheffield, S10 5DP Telephone: 0114 2669500 Website: www.lydaateiunior.co.uk



Website: www.lydgatejunior.co.uk Email: enquiries@lydgate-jun.sheffield.sch.uk

Wednesday 30th November 2022

Dear Y6 Parents/Carers,

Firstly, thank you for joining us for parents' evening. It was great to be able to hold these meetings face to face in the classrooms again. We hope that you enjoyed seeing your child's work and seeing their classrooms too.

Next week, we will be having an assessment week. This is not a formal testing week and the children do not need to prepare. It is an opportunity for the children to become more familiar with the format of the tests and for us to identify any gaps in learning for us to address through our teaching in the upcoming weeks.

On **Tuesday 6th December at 7pm**, we have our school Christmas concert, which is being held at **St John's, Ranmoor**. This year, we are involving all Year 6 as they have missed out on these opportunities over the past few years. The children have been rehearsing for the concert, in which they will be performing songs, which we have been practising in our music lessons. All parents and carers are welcome to attend and enjoy time together as a community.

As usual, we are supporting our local **S6 Food Bank** this year. Please send any items into school before **Friday 9**th **December**. There is a list of items that they need on the letter, as well as information about where the food goes. There is also the option to pay into their Just Giving page, which will ensure that they have funds to enable them to buy products that they are short of in bulk.

This week, we had a special assembly from South Yorkshire Police about online safety. There were many important messages about how the children can keep themselves safe online, as well as how to conduct themselves responsibly when using the internet (especially social media). Please may we remind you that, if your child needs to bring their phone to school, they must hand them in to their class teacher each day and mobile phones should not be used on the school grounds. We also ask that you support and reinforce the message of staying safe online at home too.

Please can we remind you that the children should wear PE kit on the days that they have PE. This should consist of: white t-shirt; black shorts/leggings/tracksuit bottoms; trainers; and a school sweatshirt. The PE days for Year 6 will be as follows:

Y6HH - Monday and Thursday

Y6R/J - Monday and Thursday











Lydgate Junior School

Headteacher: Mrs R Hurding Acting Deputy Head: Mrs B Noble Manchester Road, Crosspool, Sheffield, S10 5DP Telephone: 0114 2669500

Website: www.lydgatejunior.co.uk Email: enquiries@lydgate-jun.sheffield.sch.uk



Y6SH - Monday and Thursday

Y6S/W - Wednesday and Thursday

Kind regards,

The Y6 Team







